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PRESS RELEASE

START DATE:  May 6, 2005

CONTACT: Amy Garden, Environmental Resource Specialist  253-4471 ph agarden@co.napa.ca.us or John Kara, Hazardous Materials Supervisor 253-4471ph  jkara@co.napa.ca.us 
NEED FOR HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION 

EVENTS REMAINS HIGH
Napa, CA. – If you have never taken materials to a household hazardous waste collection event, you haven’t experienced an eye-opener that takes many by surprise. The workers that unload rusty paint cans and old pesticides from cars are dressed in white suits that make it look like the set for a futuristic, disaster movie.  But look a little closer and what you’ll see doesn’t look that different from your grandfather’s old shed.  Innocent enough right? But these unwanted products - paint, pesticides, solvents, and cleaners – can pose a threat to health and the environment when they become outdated, unstable, or the containers themselves are broken or leaky. 
The County has held collection events for almost 15 years, but the events remain popular particularly with Up Valley residents who find them more convenient than the year-round collection facility south of Napa.  Two events are scheduled for this weekend, Saturday May 14 at Upper Valley Disposal Service site in Rutherford, and Sunday at the Angwin Market Plaza. Both events are 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on a drop-in basis and the service is free. 

Many of the cleaning, hobby, auto and gardening products that we use in our homes contain hazardous ingredients which should not be disposed of in the trash or down the drain.  Awareness about household hazardous waste is growing, although many people are still unsure of how to safely and responsibly dispose of the products they don't want or can't use.  In addition to disposal options, the County provides educational materials that help the public make more informed choices for future purchases. “The main points to remember,” says John Kara, of the Department of Environmental Management at the County, are to buy the right product for the job, buy only the amount you’ll actually use up, store the product properly, and to look for the least toxic alternative."  

A Reuse table will be available for participants to “shop” for products that are still in good condition.  “Latex paint makes up a big portion of the material we get and much of it is still in very good condition” Kara said.  “All types of products end up on the Reuse table and some are brand new.  It is a way to use the products for their intended purpose instead of paying high disposal costs for them.”  

The year-round collection facility is located near the Devlin Road Transfer Station, south of Napa off Hwy 29 at South Kelley Road. The facility is open every Fridays and Saturday from 9:00 to 4:00.  For more information call 1-800-984-9661.
Households are limited to 15 gallons or 125 pounds per trip.  Participants should keep these tips in mind when transporting materials: products should be kept in their original containers when possible, they should be packed to prevent spills or mixing, if they're leaking they should be secured in a plastic bag or container, and products should be separated from passengers, (preferably carried in the trunk).  For more information about safe and legal disposal of toxics, call Upper Valley Waste Management Agency at 963-1052 or Napa County Department of Environmental Management at 253-4471.
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